
To Whom It May Concern,                                                                                                          

 

The report “Kimura's disease in soft palate: a case report with clinical and 

histopathological presentation” by Dr. Wu Li, has been edited by Dr. Stephen P. Brooks on Dec 

13, 2021. 

Dr.  Brooks is an American citizen and native English speaker. He received his Ph.D. from SUNY at Buffalo, 

Dept. of Molecular Immunology in 1995. He has served as an Assistant Research Professor in the 

Department of Medicine and Biomedical Sciences at the University of Buffalo, Buffalo, New York. And as 

a member of the Medical and Dental staff of the Kalida Hospital System in Buffalo, New York. 

 

Dr. Brooks is the chief science editor for Phoenix Translations of Austin TX, USA, and has served as 

an editor/copywriter for Intergroup Company from Osaka Japan and for the journal ‘Chronic 

Diseases and Translational Medicine’ published by the Chinese Medical Association. 

He has more than thirty years’ experience with scientific writing and has edited over 2,000 manuscripts. 

 

Thank you for your attention; 

Stephen P. Brooks, Ph.D. 

 


